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CORTLAND ENLARGED CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board of Education

Public Budget Hearing – May 7, 2013
A meeting of the Board of Education to present the proposed budget for 2013-14 to the public was held in the Auditorium of the Cortland Junior-Senior High School, 8 Valley View Drive, on Tuesday, May 7, 2013.

Present:  Mr. Donald Colongeli, Ms. Melissa Davis-Howard, Ms. Janet Griffin, Mr. John Natoli, Mr. William Stark, Ms. Alane Van Donsel, and Mr. William Young
Also Present:  Mr. Michael Hoose, Superintendent of Schools; Ms. Judi Riley, Assistant Superintendent for Pupil and Personnel Services; Ms. Susan Bridenbecker, Director Business Services; School and Community Representatives; Ms. Margaret Baccaro, Clerk

1. CALL TO ORDER – Ms. Van Donsel called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
a. Introductions of Board and Staff


Ms. Van Donsel introduced members of the Board of Education and Administrative Cabinet, then turned the hearing over to Superintendent Hoose.
2. PRESENTATION: 
a. Proposed 2013-14 School Budget 
Mr. Hoose presented the proposed 2013-14 school budget in the amount of $45,329,626, an increase of $178,828 over the 2012-13 budget.  
Mr. Hoose reviewed the Tax Levy Cap, and provided summaries of expenses, revenues and reserves.  He explained budget challenges, aid loss, and the cost increases that are mandated by NYS Education Law.  Foundation Aid has remained flat for four years while expenses have increased.  State aid is based on the measure of property and pupil wealth referred to as CWR (Combined Wealth Ratio).  The New York State average CWR is 1.0 while Cortland’s is.56.  The District is actually getting richer even with a free/reduced lunch rate of over 50%.  This is due to a drop in property values on Long Island.  

The budget will be funded through state aid ($24.54 million), property taxes ($16.6 million), miscellaneous sources ($1.29 million), and the District will be using $3.33 million in reserves to make up the gap in revenues. The tax levy limit for Cortland for 2013-14 is 4.74%.  The Board of Education is proposing an increase in the Tax Levy of 2.97%.  Mr. Hoose stressed that at the rate at which we are using our reserves, in two and one half to three years our reserves will have been exhausted.  

Mr. Hoose summarized the two District propositions and the Library proposition that will appear on the May 21 ballot as follows:

Proposition 1:  2013-14 Budget $45,329,626
Proposition 2:  $543,000 for three 66 passenger buses, one 48 passenger wheelchair bus, one 7 passenger van, and one pickup truck with snow plow.

Proposition 3:  The Cortland Free Library will be proposing an increase from the current $350,000 to $360,150 beginning July 1, 2013.  Mr. Hoose explained that New York Education Law sets out the right of free libraries to have taxes collected by the school district in which the library is found.  Although the Library is not part of our budget, the District serves as a collector of the Library Tax. 


Mr. Hoose reminded the audience that the annual election and budget vote is Tuesday, May 21, 2013, 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  There are two open seats on the Board of Education, and two candidates.  Since no seats will be challenged, a Meet the Candidates Night will not be held on May 13. Tonight’s presentation along with a Fast Facts summary will be posted to the District’s website.  
3. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS
a. Mr. Hoose opened the floor to members of the audience for questions and concerns about the proposed budget.  
Q
Ms. Tracy Millar, 3520 Route 215, Cortland, addressed the question and reasoning of the number of students to participate in the 2013-14 New Visions program.  Her understand is there are fourteen students who have applied for seven slots for 2013-14.  Although her daughter has met all of the academic requirements, she has been placed on a wait list as an alternate along with seven others. Ms. Millar asked how the number of participants was determined, and why all fourteen could not be provided the opportunity to participate in this excellent program.
A
Mr. Hoose explained that BOCES may have capped the number of students they can accommodate in certain programs and therefore the district does not have any options.  However, he will meet with the guidance department to discuss this situation.  

4. ADJOURNMENT
As there were no further questions, Ms. Van Donsel asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
7:38 p.m.  
Moved by Ms. Davis-Howard, seconded by Mr. Young.  Under discussion, Mr. Natoli thanked the administrative team for the hard work they had put into this budget.   Mr. Hoose also thanked the Board, Ms. Bridenbecker and Ms. Riley for their work and dedication throughout the budget process.
Final Vote:  Yes – 7, No – 0.  Motion Carried.
_______________________________________

Margaret Baccaro, Clerk, Board of Education






